
 
May 22, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Willis-Waukegan Mobility Improvements – Nicholson Road to 

FM 1485 community funding project for fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this 

project is located at 23628 Roberts Road New Caney, TX 77357. 

 

The project will widen the existing 2-lane facility to a 5-lane facility with improved drainage, the 

provision of a center turn lane for easier access to residences and businesses, and additional 

throughput capacity to mitigate congestion and provide a passing lane for safer conditions. The 

proposed improvements also include adding turning capacity and signal improvements to the 

intersection of Willis-Waukegan Road and SH 105 to accommodate the widened roadway 

facility. The project funding request would include design, permitting, and right-of-way 

acquisition along the 7.7 mile stretch of roadway from Nicholson Road to FM 1485. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Morgan Luttrell  

Member of Congress 

 


